
Friday 17th June 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

Hot weather  
 
As we are now in the summer months, just a reminder to ensure chil-
dren bring in water bottles, hats and apply sun cream before coming to 
school.  
We will ensure classrooms stay well ventilated and pupils have access to water to stay 
hydrated.  
 

Summer Term key dates  
 
A list of key dates is in this weekôs newsletter and will be sent out on Seesaw. We 
wanted to give parents plenty of notice in order that you can attend as many events as 
possible.  
For sports day and our end of year assemblies, teachers will send out letters to com-
municate the event to parents; please look out for these letters on Seesaw.  
 

Visitors  
 
We have had several visitors in school over the last two weeks for various events and 
all of them have been so complimentary about the children they have worked with.  
 
The local authority writing moderators said: 
 
ñThe level of independence in the books is the best we have seen.ò  
 
ñThe standard of work and presentation in the books is exceptional.ò 
 
Our visitor for diabetes awareness week who delivered a whole school assembly com-
mented: 
 
ñI have visited many schools to deliver this assembly and the children at Dean 
Field sat so well throughout and listened attentively ï the best I have seen in a 
long time!ò 
 
Mr Bullock our Artist in Residence who is currently working with year 6 came            
personally to me and said: 
 
ñYour year 6 children are great! They have sat and listened and responded so 
well ï not what I am used to when working with year 6 children in other 
schools!ò 
 

Have a great weekend and happy Fatherôs Day to all the dads who are celebrating!  
 
Mrs F. Pether  



Summer Sun Advice 

What are the SPF and star rating? 
 
The sun protection factor, or SPF, is a measure of the amount of ultraviolet B radiation 
(UVB) protection. SPFs are rated on a scale of 2 to 50+ based on the level of protec-
tion they offer, with 50+ offering the strongest form of UVB protection. 
 
The star rating measures the amount of ultraviolet A radiation (UVA) protection. You 
should see a star rating of up to 5 stars on UK sunscreens. The higher the star rating, 
the better. 
 
The letters "UVA" inside a circle is a European marking. This means the UVA protec-
tion is at least a third of the SPF value and meets EU recommendations. 
 
Sunscreens that offer both UVA and UVB protection are sometimes called broad     
spectrum. 
 

Children and sun protection: 
 
Take extra care to protect babies and children. Their skin is much more sensitive than 
adult skin, and damage caused by repeated exposure to sunlight could lead to skin 
cancer developing in later life. 
 
Children aged under 6 months should be kept out of direct strong sunlight. 
 
From March to October in the UK, children should: 
- cover up with suitable clothing 
- spend time in the shade, particularly from 11am to 3pm 
- wear at least SPF30 sunscreen 
- apply sunscreen to areas not protected by clothing, such as the face, ears, feet and 
backs of hands. 
 
To ensure they get enough vitamin D, all children under 5 are advised to take vitamin 
D supplements. 

Pupil Voice

 
Hi everyone! 

 
My name is Alexa and Iôm in year 5. 
 
I hope youôve had a good week! Did you know that this week was Healthy Eating 
Week? Did you eat healthy this week? I know I didnôt! 
 
Today is the hottest day of the week ï temperatures are meant to reach 29 degrees 
celcius! Make sure you eat lots of healthy ice 
cream to beat the heat! 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Alexa 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/baby/weaning-and-feeding/vitamins-for-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/baby/weaning-and-feeding/vitamins-for-children/


 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022


Diabetic Team Assembly 
 
On Monday the children had an assembly from Amanda and Georgia, two of the    
nurses from the children's diabetic team. We have two children here at Dean Field that 
are type 1 diabetic superheroes, so the diabetes team came in to explain what it is, 
what to look out for and to raise awareness of the disease and how it is managed day 
to day. Amanda and Georgia were extremely complimentary of the children's            
behaviour in assembly and how well they sat and took in the information provided! 
Here is a graphic of óthe four Tsô which can help you to remember what the symptoms 
of type 1 diabetes typically are in children. 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 Anglo-Saxon Day 
 
On Tuesday, year 3 had an Anglo-Saxon themed day! They made traditional honey 
and oat cakes, drew King Redwald's helmet from Sutton Hoo, made and played merels 
(a traditional Anglo-Saxon game) and made their very own brooches! 



Antony Cotterill Visit 
 
On Wednesday. Antony Cotterill visited Dean Field. He started with a sponsored      
fitness class for all which the children enjoyed! He then spoke about his inspiring     
story. He spoke about how he wanted to be a professional sportsman when he was 
younger, however when he was in his twenties, he broke his neck which made him 
paralysed. He shared how he overcame this and still became a professional         
wheelchair tennis player. He has represented GB in the Paralympics and has         
competed at the highest levels in Tennis. He spoke about his losses and how he     
persevered to become the great player he is today. 
 
 
 
 



Year 5 and 6 Football  
 

This week year 5 and 6 have played football matches against Beech Hill School and 
Moorside School. The children played really well and enjoyed taking part. The scores 
were all quite high with Dean Field beating Moorside 21-1! 
 
Below are just a few photos from the games. Well done Dean Field! 
 

 
 
 


